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 Life in the Vestry after service has been vibrant.  The past two weeks have seen 

Get Out The Vote, Gingerbread Fair, and UU Theater confabs.  Not to mention the odd 

committee meeting and members and friends enjoying coffee, various sweet 

confections, and conversation. 

 Claudia Pedro is back from maternity leave.  She is in the office TWF, 8-11.  

Margaret is in the office Wed, 10-2.  It’s always good to have members and friends 

drop by if they are in the neighborhood. 

 Breeze – our long-awaited management software – will soon be rolled out. 

Angela Foss and Mary Kay Weisenberger are putting in significant time and effort into 

making sure that it addresses our particular congregational needs.  Stay tuned for 

how Breeze will improve your First Universalist experience.   

 As I arrived at church a couple of Thursdays ago, I encountered Holly Cooney, 

Glenna Jillson, and Jane Corkum landscaping the Pleasant St. side of the church.  

They (along with Joan Chandler) have been very generous with their time, talent, and 

treasure in addressing the needs of the church grounds over the spring and summer. 

 

In faith, 

David 

 


